April 14, 1978

The Mt. Joy Twp., Supervisors held a special meeting Friday April 14, 1978 t 7:00 p.m. at the home of Barbara J. Snyder R. 2 Littlestown, Pa. for the opening of bids for the addition to the present twp. municipal building. All supervisors were present.

The bids were as follows:

General Construction \$38,900.00 – Southwest Cons. Co. R. 1 Gettysburg

Plumbing \$4,700.00 – Southwest Cons. Co. Gettysburg Pa.

\$4,011.56 – George Strevig and Sons Littlestown, Pa

Electrical \$5,400.00 – Southwest Cons. Gettysburg Pa.

\$6,267.00 – Dutty's Electrical Service Littlestown Pa.

\$4,769.00 – Gary Koontz Littlestown Pa.

Bids were awarded to Southwest for General Construction, Strevig for plumbing and Koontz for electrical. The motion to award the bids was made by Snyder, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Danner, carried.

The following receipts were received:

Fisher's Welding Shop \$12.00 Hazel Crouse \$14.00

The following were paid out:

Rhoda Conover	#3711	commission, expenses	\$482.72
Grace Church	#3713	use of hall	\$20.00
Postmaster	#3712	2 rolls stamps	\$26.00

A motion was made by Danner to pay quarterly compensation of 2% 2<sup>nd</sup> by Snyder, carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m. to meet again May 1, 1978 at 9:00 a.m. at Election House, until further notice.

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, Secretary and approved by Willis O. Waybright.